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WR.RPC.5032.7.2023.WL 

NOTICE TO SKIPPERS no. 07/2023 

Regarding temporary closure of the Brzeg lock (km 198.4 of the Oder River) - renovation works  

 

Pursuant to Article 14 1(4) of the Act of July 20, 2017 – Water Law (Journal of Laws of 2021, item 

2233) and Art. 43 sec. 6 of the Act of December 21, 2000 on inland navigation (Journal of Laws 2020, 

item 1863). 

The State Water Holding Polish Waters Regional Water Management Board in Wrocław further to 

Notice to Skippers no. 1/2023 would like to inform that due to the necessity of replacing the seals of 

the gates, the barge and tugboat lock "Brzeg" in Brzeg opolski (km 198.4 of the Oder River) - will be 

closed to shipping from April 01, 2023. The works will be carried out over a period of 3-4 weeks, 

during that time it will not be possible to cross the Brzeg barrage. 

We ask all the Oder Waterway users to take the resulting situation into account in their navigation 

plans. 

A detailed date for the opening of Brzeg lock will be announced in a separate notice to skippers. 

Notice to Skippers no. 1/2023 is no longer valid. 

Current information on the hydrological and navigational situation on the Oder River (navigation 

information) is available on the website of the State Water Holding Polish Waters – Regional Water 

Management Board in Wrocław, in the tab CUSTOMER'S ZONE – Hydrological and navigational 

situation. For further information, you can contact the Operations Centre of SHW PW RWMB in 

Wrocław on working days from 08:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. by phone: 71 32 80 587. 


